MBrigtol Police PBepartment

395 METACOM AVENUE BRISTOL, RHODE ISLAND 02809
TELEPHONE (401) 253-6900 POLICE
KEVIN M. LYNCH
Chief of Police
July 6, 2022
TO: Steven Contente, Town Administrator
FROM:

Kevin M. Lynch, Chief of Police

SUBJECT: Cidalia Harper, 19 Ryan Avenue—Request for a No Parking Block
Mr. Contente:

Lt. Wozny has reviewed the petitioner’s request, and | agree with his
recommendation that the request be approved. Please see attached
recommendation.

Respectfully submitted,
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Kevin M. Lynch
Chief of Police
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Bristol Police Department

395 METACOM AVENUE BRISTOL, RHODE ISLAND 02809
TELEPHONE (401) 253-6900

KEVIN M. LYNCH
Chief of Police

MEMORANDUM

TO : CHIEF KEVIN M. LYNCH DATE: 07-06-2022
VIA :PROPER CHANNELS

FROM : LIEUTENANT ROMAN WOZNY

SUBJECT :19 RYAN AVE NO-PARKING BLOCK REQUEST

Sir,

Ms. Cedalia Harper of 19 Ryan Ave. is requesting a no-parking block be placed on east side of Ryan Ave.
across from her driveway.

Ryan Avenue is a one-way travel road for northbound traffic with parking allowed on the east side of the
road. This road measures 16 feet in width. The width of this driveway measures 15 feet across.

I spoke to Ms. Harper regarding her no-parking block request. Ms. Harper informed me that this location
has had a no-parking block in past, however; when this road was repaved all no-parking blocks without an
active town ordinance were not re-painted.

We applied our no-parking block assessment policy to this no-parking request by placing a full-sized
SUV just south of the driveway with the front of the vehicle in line with the start of the driveway. With a
second large vehicle we demonstrated the difficulty level of maneuvering a vehicle out of this driveway.
We found that we were unable to back out of this driveway without making three corrections.

After speaking to Ms. Harper and reviewing this request, [ recommend that this parking block be
approved. The difficulty level of maneuvering a vehicle out of this driveway has met the requirements for
approval when applying our no-parking block assessment policy. Please see attached review video and
photos.

Respectfully submitted,

Lt Romon Wozny
Lieutenant Roman Wozny
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19“Ryan.Ave. Northbound view

19 Ryan Ave. west view from roadway-Driveway measures 15° at opening and narrows into the
driveway which increases the difficulty of maneuvering a vehicle in and out of the driveway.
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19 Ryan Northbound view.



